
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, December 11th, 2018 at 1:30 p.m. in the 
Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice 
posted in three public places & broadcast by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE. Chairman Krause called the meeting to 
order at 1:35 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Krause and Hurlburt. Jeffres arrived at 1:39 p.m.. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve the agenda, second by Hurlburt. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; 
Absent, Jeffres. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting held November 
27, 2018, second by Krause. Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Absent, Jeffres. 
 
Commissioner, Diana Hurlburt, informed the Board that she was appointed to the NACO Central District Board. 
 
At 1:40 p.m., Chairman Krause recessed the regular meeting and opened the Board of Equalization. County 
Assessor Administrative Assistant, Sarah Jeffres, presented with tax list corrections; #494, #495, #496, #497, 
#498, #499, #500, #501 and #502. Motion made by Krause to approve all corrections as presented, second by 
Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  At 1:43 p.m., Chairman Krause adjourned the Board of Equalization and 
reconvened the regular County Commissioners meeting. 
 
Garfield County VSO, Tim Rowse, presented the Board with a quarterly report. 
 
The Board reviewed the monthly revenue listing from the County Treasurer and the Clerk of the District Court 
monthly report. 
 
The Handbook Committee presented the Board with the final updated version of the County Employee 
handbook for review. 
 
Motion made by Jeffres to designate ‘The Burwell Tribune’ as the official County newspaper for 2019, second 
by Krause.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
Chairman Krause signed the Certification of County Highway Superintendent, certifying that Gary Kinney was 
appointed as the County Highway Superintendent of Garfield County from January 1, 2018 to December 31, 
2018. 
 
Road Superintendent, Kinney, presented the Board with information on the bridge replacement and that 
Garfield County did not have any bridges chosen in the selection process.  Kinney also informed the Board 
about other road issues.  
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to go into executive session at 2:00 p.m. to discuss pending litigations, second by 
Krause. Aye, all; Nay, none. Those in attendance of the closed session were Commissioners Krause, Jeffres 
and Hurlburt along with County Attorney Crandall.  Chairman Krause reconvened the regular meeting at 2:39 
p.m., with no action taken by the Board. 
 
Chairman Krause addressed the change of date for the next regular Board meeting to be held on Friday 
December 21 at 1:30 p.m., due to the holiday.  
 
With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:40 p.m. 
 
 
Attest:    __________________    Attest:    _______________________ 

   Keri L. Koenigsberg,       Scott Krause, 



 

 

   Garfield County Clerk           Chairman of the Board 
 
 
 


